

Minutes of the Wexford Local Community Development Committee (LCDC) meeting 
Thursday, 8th March, 2018 7.00 p.m. – Presentation Centre, Enniscorthy, Co. Wexford
Attendance:
In the Chair: 

Councillor Michael Sheehan 
LCDC Members:

Councillor Anthony Donohoe 
Mr. Tom Banville - Local Enterprise Office 
Mr. Pat Rath - PPN Community & Voluntary Rep
Mr. Brian Kehoe, Wexford Local Development  
Mr. Brian Toomey - PPN Social Inclusion Rep
Ms. Bridget Neville - Wexford Council of Trade Unions





Mr. Liam Daly - Department of Social Protection

Mr. Tom Enright - CE Wexford County Council

Ms. Karin Dubsky - PPN Environmental Rep
Ms. Mary Hamilton - PPN Community & Voluntary Rep
Ms. Jeanne Hendrick - HSE

Also in attendance:
Mr. Ger Mackey, Chief Officer





Mr. Seán Kavanagh, Wexford County Council





Mr. John Carley, Wexford County Council

Mr. Michael Sweeney, Wexford County Council

Mr. Padraig O’Gorman, Wexford County Council
Ms. Janine Fitzgerald, Wexford County Council

Mr. Clinton Donovan, Wexford County Council




Apologies:


Mr. Seán Quirke - PPN Community & Voluntary Sector

Councillor Tony Dempsey

Councillor Kathleen Codd-Nolan 
Ms. Anne Shannon - PPN Social Inclusion Rep
Mr. Kevin Lewis - WWETB
Ms. Madeleine Quirke - Business Sector

Mr. Mackey advised the members that a quorum for the meeting was present, however due to the non attendance by a number of members who had indicated that they would attend, that the quorum would have to be very carefully monitored to ensure it fully complied with all relevant rules and standing orders.   Ms. Dubsky and Cllr. Donohoe advised the members that due to other commitments that they would have to leave the meeting at 8pm.
Adoption of Minutes:

The minutes of the Local Community Development Committee (LCDC) meeting of 15th December, 2017, were adopted.

Proposed:
Mr. Brian Toomey


Seconded: 
Ms. Karin Dubsky
Matters Arising

None.

Correspondence

None.
SICAP 2017 End of Year review;

Cllr. Sheehan, Chairman of the SICAP Evaluation sub-committee presented a report from the sub-committee which had met on Thursday 15th January, 2018 to examine and evaluate the 2017 SICAP End of Year review. 

Cllr. Sheehan advised the members that the sub-committee were recommending approval of the 2017 SICAP End of Year review, subject to adherence to Pobal requirements. 

It was unanimously agreed to approve the 2017 SICAP End of Year Review.  Mr. Kehoe abstained from this proposal.
Proposed:  Cllr. Anthony Donohoe
 
Seconded: Mr. Liam Daly.

Consideration of the 2018 – 2022 SICAP Tender
Mr. Kehoe left the room for this agenda item.  Mr. Mackey distributed the ‘SICAP 2018 -2022 Tender – Negotiated Procedure Evaluation: Final Report’ to the members.  Mr. Mackey gave a comprehensive overview of the distributed document and drew the members attention to section 3.3 (Condition of Tendering) of appendix C and the associated attached letter. 
Mr. Mackey suggested to the members that the final report of the Evaluation committee was a report on the tender document received rather than a report on the work of the local development company, per se. 
Ms. Dubsky suggested that in view of some of the concerns raised in the Evaluation Report that the new SICAP programme would require careful monitoring during the implementation phase.  Mr. Mackey advised the members that new and more robust monitoring and evaluation mechanisms were being introduced as part of the oversight of the operation of the new SICAP programme, and undertook to keep the members undated on same.  Mr. Mackey furthermore advised the members of the recent audit undertaken by the Local Government Audit Service of the previous SICAP programme for the years 2015 and 2016 and undertook to keep the members informed of issues contained therein once formal correspondence was concluded on the matter.
Mr. Enright thanked the Evaluation Committee for their professional, comprehensive and diligent evaluation of the tender documents.  Mr. Enright also thanked the LCDC, the Community Section of Wexford County Council and WLD for their dedication to the tendering process, and expressed his hope that all parties to the new programme would work effectively together to successfully implement the new SICAP programme for the betterment of the people of County Wexford.

It was unanimously agreed, by a show of hands, to accept the Final recommendation of the SICAP Tender Evaluation committee, as shown under;

“It is the final recommendation of this Evaluation Committee that the proposal submitted by Wexford Local Development Ltd. represents the most economically advantageous tender for the Contracting Authority.”  

Proposed:  Mr. Liam Daly

 
Seconded: Cllr. Anthony Donohoe.

Adoption of the minutes of Healthy Ireland Sub-Committee 19th February, 2018:

The minutes of the Healthy Ireland sub-committee meeting of 19th February, 2018, were adopted.

Proposed:
Mr. Brian Toomey


Seconded: 
Mr. Ger Mackey

Adoption of the minutes of Wexford Taskgroup on Future Skills & Education Needs:

The minutes of the Wexford Taskgroup on Future Skills and Education Needs meeting of 27th February, 2018, were adopted.

Proposed:
Cllr. Michael Sheehan


Seconded: 
Mr. Ger Mackey

Chief Officer’s Report 
Mr. Mackey presented the Chief Officers report which included the following:

· LCDC Communication devices – Mr. Mackey advised the member that the roll out of hand held devices to members who require them for LCDC/LAG purposes was for LCDC members and it was the responsibility of any other committee to resource their members, as deemed appropriate.
· Traveller Interagency Group (TIG)
· Bridgetown Community Hub
· Age Friendly & Older People’s Council

· INTERREG – Celtic Routes.  Mr. Mackey advised the member that the recruitment process for the Celtic Routes project had commenced. 
· Cultural Companions.  
Mr. Mackey also advised the member of a proposal to set up a Community Resilience Programme to assist in time of emergency situations such as during the recent heavy snowfall.  Ms. Dubsky suggested that guidelines needed to be drawn up on how to deal with marine animals washed up onto the shore during adverse weather events.  Mr. Mackey suggested that Ms. Dubsky could be a member of the Community Resilience group which could address this issue. 

The members noted the contents of the Chief Officers report. 
Local Economic and Community Plan Update (LECP)
Mr. Mackey gave an update on the LECP and requested any members’ agency which had not completed the recently distributed progress report, to do so.  Mr. Mackey also gave an overview of the Final Report on the Science Foundation Ireland Science Week Event held in Wexford in 2017 (WexSci).  Cllr. Sheehan expressed his thanks to Ms. Alice Doyle, the Wexford County Council Library staff and to all involved in WexSci 2017, as it was generally extremely well received by all. 
Pilot Programme to tackle isolation and loneliness among Older People in County Wexford
Mr. Rath gave an overview of his proposal to establish a group to examine the potential viability of establishing a pilot programme to tackle isolation and loneliness among older people in County Wexford.  It was agreed to establish such a group.  The following members agreed to be part of this group:
1. Mr. Pat Rath

2. Cllr. Michael Sheehan

3. Cllr. Anthony Donohoe

4. Mr. Brian Kehoe

Mr. Mackey suggested that Ms. Ann Marie Laffan – County Wexford Age Friendly Coordinator would also be a member of this group, to which there was unanimous agreement.  Mr. Mackey further suggested that additional members could be added to this group as required.  Ms. Dubsky queried if the proposal could lead to duplication of existing services such as Meals on Wheels, however there was general agreement amongst the members that the proposal was a different concept and would bring added value to this issue.   Mr. Mackey suggested that all issues with regard to vetting of members etc could be examined as part of the working groups remit.  
AOB

Cllr. Sheehan requested that the LCDC write to TUSLA to call for the establishment of a Family Resource Centre in the New Ross Municipal District area.  Mr. Mackey advised the members that TUSLA would be invited to attend an LCDC meeting to present to the members, where Cllr. Sheehan’s proposal could be discussed.   This was agreed by all members.
Date for next meeting

Mr. Mackey undertook to advise the members of the date for the next meeting in due course, which would be influenced by various external timeline requirements.
_________________________

Chief Officer

Dated on the      day of         , 2018.

_______________________

Cathaoirleach
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